
 

 
July 23, 2020 
 
Dear Dr. Lekhi, Dr. Huang and Mr. MacLeod, 
 
I am writing in reference to your recent open letter to the Minister of Health. I do not know the 
process that was followed or who was involved, so I am directing this letter to you personally as 
signatories.  
 
On behalf of the Section of Rural Medicine, I are writing to express my deep disappointment in 
the misleading representations you have made recently regarding rural physicians. Specifically, 
in your open letter to Minister of Health, you state that rural physicians have been let down or 
disappointed by the AMA. This is not the case. 
 
We appreciate the support expressed for rural colleagues, but feel that it comes at the expense 
of professional unity. Rural physicians place immense value on the ability of the wide range of 
sections to work together through the AMA toward common goals and to support each other 
when needed. 
 
As a rural physician, I particularly see what otherwise would be a total lack of congruity between 
acute care and primary care and I deeply appreciate the effort and conversation to close the 
divide that is available only through the AMA.  
 
Respectfully, you have shown disregard for rural physicians, with no consultation you have no 
right to speak for us and your advocacy in this manner is not appreciated. I cannot speak to your 
motives, but they do not appear to be aligned with the interest of rural physicians. You have 
ascribed dissatisfaction with the AMA to rural physicians that simply does not exist. On the 
contrary, the Section of Rural Medicine, the official voice of rural practice, has been and 
continues to be, robustly supported by the AMA. 
 
Given that you chose to make your statements in public, you may wish to strongly consider a 
public retraction and an apology for your actions.  
 
Thank you for considering these points and we hope they will be instructive going forward. We 
regret any actions that may further divide our profession in these challenging times. Should you 
wish to discuss these matters, please let me know. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dr. Edward Aasman 
President 
Section of Rural Medicine 
 
cc:  Section of Rural Medicine 

Dr. Christine Molnar, AMA President 
AMA membership 








